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benefits. P2E provides customized training in 
job skills, eight weeks of subsidized employ-
ment, personal support, and access to existing 
jobs open with local employers in several in-
dustries, including finance/banking, media, 
manufacturing, and entertainment. P2E gained 
Joe and the WorkPlace national attention as it 
took on a serious problem that impacted com-
munities and families across the country. 

With programs like these, the WorkPlace is 
more than simply a job resource center—it is 
a think tank for workforce solutions. Joe and 
his team are able to identify the challenges at 
the root of unemployment and develop pro-
grams and services that help them to turn 
their lives around. 

Joe is not only an extraordinary leader in 
our community, and he is more than a dear 
friend—he is family. Joe and I grew up in the 
same neighborhood and we have known each 
other for more years than either of us would 
care to admit. He has always been a source 
of inspiration and guidance for me and I am 
grateful for that friendship. 

Today, as he marks his 20th Anniversary as 
President and CEO of the WorkPlace, Joe can 
look back on his career with pride and know 
that his dedication, hard work, and compas-
sion have touched the lives of thousands. I am 
proud to rise today to join the WorkPlace 
Board of Directors and staff in extending my 
sincere thanks and appreciation to Joseph 
Carbone for his invaluable contributions to this 
outstanding organization and our community. 
My heartfelt congratulations and very best 
wishes for continued success. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF DR. ALBERT 
F. GIALLORENZI, SCRANTON 
UNICO’S ‘‘UNICAN OF THE YEAR’’ 

HON. MATT CARTWRIGHT 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, February 26, 2016 

Mr. CARTWRIGHT. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to honor Dr. Albert F. Giallorenzi who 
was named the Scranton Chapter of UNICO’s 
‘‘UNICAN of the Year,’’ and will be recognized 
on February 27, 2016 during their Annual Ball. 

Dr. Giallorenzi is a graduate of the College 
of the Holy Cross and the University of Penn-
sylvania School of Dentistry. Following dental 
school, he interned at the Philadelphia Gen-
eral Hospital and was an oral and maxillofacial 
surgical resident at Hahnemann Medical Col-
lege. Dr. Giallorenzi maintained a private prac-
tice for forty years in association with Drs. 
Christopher Kotchick, Mark Giallorenzi, and 
Justin Burns, with offices in Scranton, 
Carbondale, and Tobyhanna. In 2013, Dr. 
Giallorenzi retired from his practice. 

Licensed in Pennsylvania for dentistry, Dr. 
Giallorenzi held memberships in a wide variety 
of professional associations including Chief of 
Service at Mercy Hospital for thirty-seven 
years, President and later Chairman of the 
Scranton Dental Society, Chairman of the 
United Way Dental Division, and member of 
the Advisory Committee to the American 
Board of Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery. In addi-
tion, Dr. Giallorenzi served as an Examiner for 
Board Certification for the Committee of Oral 
& Maxillofacial Surgery, and he volunteered 
his time with the Pennsylvania Department of 
Welfare, Jewish Federation Indigent Dental 

Clinic, Third District Dental Society Board of 
Governors, Pennsylvania Dental Association, 
and on the dental staff of St. Michael’s School 
for Boys. 

Dr. Giallorenzi has received both Diplomate 
and Fellow Honors from the American Board 
of Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery, American Col-
lege of Dentists, American Dental Society of 
Anesthesiology, the American Dental Board of 
Anesthesiology, International College of Den-
tists, and the Pierre Fauchard International 
Dental Honor Society. In addition, he contrib-
uted articles to the Journal of Prosthetic Den-
tistry, Journal of Oral Surgery and Oral Health, 
and was an editor for the Bulletin of the 
Scranton District Dental Society. 

Today, Dr. Giallorenzi is an active partici-
pant in the community, including volunteering 
service to the American Cancer Society, St. 
Gregory’s Church, Clarks Green, Cub Scout 
Pack 152, Abington Junior Soccer League, 
Waverly Community House, and the Holy 
Cross Club of Northeastern Pennsylvania. Dr. 
Giallorenzi also serves on the Board of the 
Scranton Chapter of UNICO National. He is 
married to the former Diane Valera, and they 
have two adult children, Dr. Mark A. 
Giallorenzi and Christina Giallorenzi. 

It is a distinct honor to recognize Dr. Albert 
F. Giallorenzi for his superb service to his pro-
fession and community, and I congratulate him 
on being named Scranton UNICO’s ‘‘UNICAN 
of the Year.’’ 

f 

TRIBUTE TO BECCA PIZZI 

HON. KATHERINE M. CLARK 
OF MASSACHUSETTS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, February 26, 2016 

Ms. CLARK of Massachusetts. Mr. Speaker, 
I rise today in recognition of one of my con-
stituents, Becca Pizzi of Belmont, Massachu-
setts. Becca is a single mother, a child care 
provider, a local ice cream shop manager, and 
just recently, a world record-breaking athlete. 

In the early hours of January 30, 2016, in 
Sydney, Australia, Becca became the first 
woman from the United States to complete the 
World Marathon Challenge. This international 
marathon began in Antarctica and is com-
prised of seven marathons on seven con-
tinents, all over seven days. In her race 
around the world, Becca set two world 
records: the fastest average marathon time 
among women at 3 hours, 55 minutes, and 11 
seconds, and shortest time frame for a female 
to complete marathons on all seven continents 
at 6 days, 18 hours and 38 minutes. 

Upon her return, Becca’s hometown of Bel-
mont greeted her and her family with a parade 
in celebration of her accomplishment. 

Through all of her training and through the 
grueling race, Becca credited her 8 year old 
daughter Taylor as her source of inspiration. 

Becca’s story exemplifies our community’s 
unique grit and determination to reach the 
highest heights despite any obstacle. I thank 
Becca for inspiring athletes around the world 
and congratulate her on her historic achieve-
ment. 

RECOGNIZING THE DEDICATED 
SERVICE OF MILTON CHIEF OF 
POLICE GREGORY BRAND 

HON. JEFF MILLER 
OF FLORIDA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, February 26, 2016 

Mr. MILLER of Florida. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
to recognize Chief Gregory Brand for his dedi-
cated service to the Gulf Coast community on 
the occasion of his retirement as the Chief of 
Police from the City of Milton, Florida. 

Always striving for greatness, Chief Brand 
earned his Bachelor of Arts Degree from Saint 
Thomas University in Miami, Florida, where he 
was elected to ‘‘Who’s Who among students 
in American Universities and Colleges.’’ Upon 
graduation, Chief Brand began his law en-
forcement career in South Florida with the 
Hollywood Police Department in February 
1977. After more than twenty-five years in Hol-
lywood, during which he rose to the rank of 
Major, Chief Brand retired from the Hollywood 
Police Department and accepted the position 
of Chief of Police for the City of Milton in May 
2002. Although now retiring, Chief Brand will 
remain in the city which he has grown to love 
so dearly. 

As a former Deputy Sheriff, I understand the 
important and sometimes underappreciated 
role that law enforcement officers play in the 
local community in Northwest Florida and in 
communities across the country. Each and 
every day, dedicated law enforcement officers 
put themselves in danger to protect and serve 
their community as an officer of the law. Chief 
Brand has been a true pillar of the Northwest 
Florida community and exemplifies all of the 
qualities of a world-class law enforcement offi-
cer. 

Mr. Speaker, on behalf of a grateful commu-
nity, I am pleased to congratulate Chief Greg-
ory Brand on his well-earned retirement. His 
decades of service are a testament to his 
commitment to the State of Florida, and my 
wife Vicki and I wish him all the best in his 
well-earned retirement with his wife, children 
and grandchildren. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO THE SPRING ARBOR 
UNIVERSITY WOMEN’S SOCCER 
TEAM 

HON. TIM WALBERG 
OF MICHIGAN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, February 26, 2016 

Mr. WALBERG. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate the Spring Arbor University wom-
en’s soccer team on their 2015 National Asso-
ciation of Intercollegiate Athletics National 
Championship. 

Under the leadership of the NAIA National 
Coach of the Year, Jason Crist, the Cougars 
earned the program’s first-ever national title on 
December 5, 2015. Led by a strong defensive 
effort, the team recorded its 10th consecutive 
shutout of the season against the defending 
champs, and top-ranked, Lindsey Wilson Col-
lege. 

With the shutout, Spring Arbor became the 
only team in NAIA history to make it through 
the tournament without conceding a single 
goal. 
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From tournament MVP and National Player 

of the year—Bethany Balcer—scoring two 
goals, to tournament defensive MVP and goal-
keeper—Sarah Yancer—refusing to surrender 
a single goal, the entire team rose to excel-
lence in their championship victory. 

The record breaking season for the Cougars 
concluded with a program-best 23 wins and 
included a 19-match winning streak. 

The achievements of the team were not 
only limited to the field of play. Throughout the 
season, the team carried themselves in a way 
that proudly represented our community and 
the university. When faced with adversity, they 
responded with integrity, character, and self-
lessness. In the classroom, the team main-
tained an outstanding 3.5 cumulative grade 
point average. 

I ask my colleagues to join me in honoring 
the Spring Arbor University women’s soccer 
team on their remarkable accomplishments 
throughout the 2015 season. 

f 

WELCOMING CAROLINE MARTIN 
SCHOTHORST 

HON. RYAN A. COSTELLO 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, February 26, 2016 

Mr. COSTELLO of Pennsylvania. Mr. 
Speaker, I am happy to congratulate my Chief 
of Staff, Lauryn Schothorst, and her husband, 
Bret, on the birth of their daughter, Caroline 
Martin Schothorst. Caroline was born on Feb-
ruary 8, 2016 at 1:34 p.m. in Washington, DC. 

I would also like to congratulate their son, 
Owen, on becoming a big brother. I have full 
confidence that Owen will teach his baby sis-
ter everything there is to know about dino-
saurs and how to cheer for his favorite base-
ball team, the Washington Nationals. 

Caroline is welcomed by her grandparents 
John and Debra Bernier of Strafford, Pennsyl-
vania, and James and Deborah Schothorst of 
Grand Forks, North Dakota. 

We’re blessed to welcome Caroline to our 
extended office family, and I extend my most 
sincere congratulations to Lauryn, Bret, and 
Owen on this wonderful addition to their fam-
ily. 

f 

HONORING LIEUTENANT BOB IRISH 
ON THE OCCASION OF HIS RE-
TIREMENT FROM THE EXETER 
FIRE DEPARTMENT AFTER 38 
YEARS OF SERVICE 

HON. FRANK C. GUINTA 
OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, February 26, 2016 

Mr. GUINTA. Mr. Speaker, I would like to 
express my congratulations to Lt. Bob Irish on 
his retirement after 38 years with the Exeter 
Fire Department, and 36 years as a fire in-
structor at the NH Fire Academy. 

Lt. Irish’s continuous progression within the 
Exeter Fire Department and the NH Fire Acad-
emy during his time exemplifies his intel-
ligence, positive attitude, and commitment to 
protecting and serving his community with the 
utmost professionalism. 

Although Lt. Irish will now shift his focus 
from serving his community to spending more 

time with his five grandchildren, it’s clear he 
leaves an example of strong leadership and 
compassion for others to emulate in his wake. 

It is with great admiration that I congratulate 
Lt. Irish on his retirement, and wish him the 
best on all future endeavors. 
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HONORING THE WEST HAVEN COM-
MUNITY HOUSE AS THEY CELE-
BRATE THEIR 75TH ANNIVER-
SARY 

HON. ROSA L. DeLAURO 
OF CONNECTICUT 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, February 26, 2016 

Ms. DELAURO. Mr. Speaker, it is with great 
pride that I rise today to join the West Haven 
community as they gather to celebrate the 
75th Anniversary of an outstanding organiza-
tion—the West Haven Community House. 
Over the course of the last seven decades, 
the West Haven Community House has pro-
vided invaluable programs and services to 
those most in need—touching the lives of 
thousands and improving not only the quality 
of their lives but of the community as a whole. 

The West Haven Community House was a 
community effort from the very beginning. In 
1939, social worker Pauline Lang, a visionary 
leader, gathered a group of volunteers to fa-
cilitate a series of public meetings where resi-
dents could talk about what issues they felt 
were most important to their community. 
Through these discussions there came a clear 
mandate for a community center that would 
enhance the quality of life for all West Haven 
residents, and would serve as a hub of posi-
tive activities for children. Soon after, a capital 
campaign was undertaken, a Victorian home 
at 227 Elm Street was purchased, and in Au-
gust 1941, incorporation papers were signed 
establishing the West Haven Community 
House Association. 

The Community House has always strived 
to ensure that the programs and services they 
offer meet the needs of every community 
member. Since the beginning every effort has 
been made to create an environment that wel-
comed children and adults, individuals and 
families alike. And as the needs and interests 
of residents have changed over the years, so 
has the Community House. Teen dances, Sat-
urday cooking classes, after-school activity 
programs and children’s day camps were typ-
ical offerings in the 40s, 50s, and 60s. Today, 
the Community House offers a host of pro-
grams for children, teens, and parents, and 
has expanded its outreach to include support 
for adults with developmental disabilities. Cur-
rent programs and services include a Head 
Start Program; before and after school care 
for elementary school children as well as a 
summer program; the Positive Youth Develop-
ment & Kids in the Neighborhood, an after- 
school enrichment program for elementary 
school children; and Community Connections, 
integration day activities and residential serv-
ices for adults with developmental disabilities. 

It is not an understatement to describe the 
Community House as the cornerstone social 
service agency of West Haven. Serving thou-
sands of area residents every year, the Com-
munity House stays true to its mission to facili-
tate healthy, productive, independent and 
meaningful lives for individuals with disabil-

ities, and children, adolescents, and families. 
A leading voice of advocacy and quality care, 
this remarkable organization has left an indel-
ible mark on the West Haven community. I am 
proud to stand today and extend my sincere 
thanks and heartfelt congratulations to the 
West Haven Community House on its 75th 
Anniversary. Their good work has made a real 
difference in countless lives and I wish them 
all the best for many more years of success. 

f 

RECOGNIZING ROBERT NICKOVICH 
UPON HIS RETIREMENT 

HON. PETER J. VISCLOSKY 
OF INDIANA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, February 26, 2016 

Mr. VISCLOSKY. Mr. Speaker, I am pleased 
to stand before you and my colleagues today 
to honor Mr. Robert Nickovich and to wish him 
well upon his retirement. Since 1981, Bob has 
served as Chief Executive Officer of the Lake 
County, Indiana, Parks and Recreation De-
partment. Throughout the years, he has de-
voted his time and efforts to improving the 
quality of life for residents and visitors of 
Northwest Indiana. For his lifetime of service, 
Mr. Nickovich will be honored at a retirement 
dinner at Turkey Creek Banquet Hall in 
Merrillville, Indiana, on Friday, February 26, 
2016. 

Robert began his career with the Lake 
County Parks and Recreation Department as 
a recreation supervisor in 1972, at which time 
there was only one park site managed by the 
department. Since then, the Lake County 
Parks land has grown immensely, expanding 
from 400 to nearly 7,000 acres within eleven 
parks throughout the county. This land in-
cludes nature preserves, historic sites, trails, 
parks, and family-friendly facilities. In 1995, 
Bob played a major role in the creation of 
Deep River Waterpark in Merrillville. The facil-
ity is nationally recognized and continues to 
be a tremendous asset to the economy of 
Lake County, generating millions of visitors 
since its opening. Bellaboo’s Play and Dis-
covery Center was also created under Mr. 
Nickovich’s direction in 2006. Located at 
Three Rivers County Park in Lake Station, 
Bellaboo’s provides a hands-on early learning 
experience for children. The award winning fa-
cility exhibits the significant connection be-
tween play and early learning. Through his 
work with the Indiana Park and Recreation As-
sociation, the National Association of County 
Park and Recreation Officials, the Great Lakes 
Regional Council, the Indiana Grand Kan-
kakee Marsh Restoration Project Steering 
Committee, and the North American Coastal 
Project, Bob has been an exceptional leader 
and passionate activist for parks and recre-
ation in Northwest Indiana and beyond. 

What is little known is Bob’s inestimable 
help with the creation of the Marquette Plan. 
At its genesis, if there was a question on a 
concept or utilization issue, Robert received 
my first call. The Plan is in every way im-
proved because of his sage counsel. 

In addition to his work with parks and recre-
ation in Lake County, Mr. Nickovich has also 
given of his time through his involvement in 
various community organizations including, but 
not limited to, Lake County’s Community 
Foundation—The Legacy Foundation, and 
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